Resident Ferry

Chester-Hadlyme Ferry Reopens
by Corey Sipe

The Chester-Hadlyme Ferry Service which connects Route 148 over the Connecticut River opened for the summer on July 4. 

The 1769 ferry service normally opens April 1 but this year a $1.4 million construction project postponed the opening. As a result of the late opening, its operating season will be extended until December 15. 

The ferry can be picked up either in Hadlyme near Route 82 or in Chester right off Route 9 exit 6.

The ferry runs 7am to 6:45pm Monday through Friday and 10:30am to 5pm on Saturday and Sunday. 

It costs $2.25 per car including the driver. There is a $.75 charge per passenger.

The Chester-Hadlyme Ferry and the Rocky Hill-Glastonbury Ferry are the only two operating ferry services in Connecticut. The Rocky Hill-Glastonbury Ferry connects Route 160 across the northern tier of the Connecticut River. 

